Clark, Ruth (SEN)

From:
Snedden, Andrew (SEN) on behalf of RRAT, Committee (SEN)

Sent:
Monday, 23 April 2001 9:14 AM

To:
Clark, Ruth (SEN)

Subject:
FW: Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee  / Sydney Airport Demand Management Bill 2001

-----Original Message-----
From: Col Giddins [mailto:colgiddins@bigpond.com] 
Sent: Sunday, April 22, 2001 3:13 AM
To: rrat.sen@aph.gov.au
Subject: Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee / Sydney Airport Demand Management Bill 2001


Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee<?xml:namespace prefix = o ns = "urn:schemas-microsoft-com:office:office" /> 
Senators Crane, Forshaw, Ferris, McGauran, Mackay and Woodley
Dear Senators
I would like to make a submission regarding the Sydney Airport Demand Management Bill 2001. I have the following suggestions that relate to the “Impact on capacity at Sydney Airport and growth of air traffic at the airport”.
Although the bill intends to “cap the number of regional slots allocated in peak periods at the current level”:
·        It does not endeavour to reduce airport noise and pollution and is environmentally irresponsible. - The bill should be amended to reflect environmental responsibility buy setting targets to reduce not cap present levels.
·        It makes no reference to Non-Peak periods thus allowing for increased overall air traffic in Sydney airspace. - The bill should be amended to restrict unreasonable growth in Non Peak periods.
·        It makes no reference to ongoing equal distribution of aircraft noise in the Sydney area. - The bill should be amended to ensure continued fair distribution of aircraft noise
Although the bill intends to “encourage airlines progressively to introduce larger aircraft” “
·        It does not address the effect of this on the environment. - The bill should be amended to establish a lesser rather than larger impact on the environment.
 Although the bill intends to “establish a minimum seat limit for the allocation of new slots “
·        It should address the issue of increasing competition between airlines, causing the limited number of passengers being split between increasing numbers of scheduled flights into Sydney  - The bill should be amended to encourage “empty seats” levies on “inter capital” flights.
Finally, I wish to voice my concern at the lack of community consultation surrounding this prosed bill. It appears that the SYDNEY AIRPORT COMMUNITY FORUM, has been effectively shut down prior to consideration of the important issues, leading to the proposed sale of Sydney Airport.
·        I ask the Senate committees support in ensuring adequate community debate prior to decisions which might have a negative environmental impact on the people of Sydney for generations to come.
Thank you for your kind consideration of this submission.
Yours sincerely
Col Giddins
23 Portland Street
Enfield NSW 2136
9747 4086 or 0410574087
